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The “Super 70” project is nearing completion from downtown 
Indianapolis to the east perimeter I-465.  At last, you can 
almost see (or certainly imagine) what a great improvement it 
is going to be.  It has been a big source of aggravation for 
daily commuters, interstate travelers, and even occasional 
travelers like me.  BUT it was necessary for a better downtown 
connector. 
 

 
 
During my last trip to Congo, I had returned from Kananga to 
Kinshasa on a Sunday afternoon.  I had planned for a more 
pleasant and more relaxed drive from Kinshasa’s N’Djili 
Airport to the Methodist Presbyterian Hostel (MPH).  It was 
all going well until we just gotten past the Government’s 
Palace of the People and near the Protestant University campus 
which about halfway.  The scene of walking families, men, 



women, and children dressed in their “Sunday Best” abruptly 
changed to families, men, women, and children being evicted 
from their dwelling place.  And there were soldiers standing 
by to prevent violence or to enforce the eviction order.  
These families had occupied for years some dilapidated 
buildings which had no windows or doors and probably no water 
or electricity either.  Immediately, I felt pity for the 
families as we drove pass their furniture and precious little 
belongings on the street.  I saw some families who were 
sitting there patiently on the streets with their stuff as if 
they were waiting for the movers to come.  Where were these 
people going to move themselves?  Living conditions in 
Kinshasa are already pushed to the brink.  Nothing is 
adequate.  But where do you start when everything is near the 
point of failure?     
 
We are blessed to have safety nets in this country to help 
ease the necessary burdens that come with improvement and 
progress.  In the case of the “Super 70” project, we were 
given detours around this mess and the way was never 
permanently closed.  In Congo, many will suffer and some will 
die for the sake of this necessary and needed improvement.  
And it is going to take plenty of time.  In spite of the 
seeing it on the television, there is no such thing as an 
“Easy Button”. 
 
Please pray for our Congolese brothers and sisters during this 
time of change.  For more information about the plight and 
struggles of the Congolese, please contact me.  I would be 
delighted to come and update your congregation or group. 
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